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Dear Coroner Ryan 
 
Finding into Death Without Inquest – Joyce Tyndall (COR 2022 001661) 
 
I refer to your Finding into the death of Joyce Tyndall dated 13 September 2023 (Finding). 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide a statement of action in respect of your recommendations: 
 

i. That GMW consider erecting appropriate safety and warning signage along the banks of Broken 
Creek that is visible to water users as they approach the Nathalia town weir from downstream; 
and  

ii. That GMW reiterates the grave dangers posed to water users by weirs in their annual public 
awareness campaigns.   

 
Goulburn-Murray Water (GMW) accepts the recommendations. GMW will undertake a risk assessment 
to determine the appropriateness and format of signage along the banks of Broken Creek at Nathalia 
town weir, and will continue our annual public awareness campaign including reiterating the dangers 
posed by weirs. 

 
On behalf of GMW, I extend my sincere condolences to Ms Tyndall’s family and loved ones. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Charmaine Quick 
MANAGING DIRECTOR 
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